



Principal: **Ashid Ali** BSc (Hons), PGCE, MA (Ed), NPQH, FCCT

Thursday 4th July 2025

Dear Parent/Guardian,

## Sports Day Invitation – Thursday 17th July 2025

We are delighted to invite you to our annual Sports Day which will take place on Thursday 17th July 2025 at Mile End Athletics Stadium. This event offers students the chance to showcase their athletic ability, teamwork and school spirit. We warmly welcome you to attend and support your child during the day. A dedicated area will be available for parents, separate from student spectators and participants.

Students travelling with the school must arrive at London Enterprise Academy by 8:30am to register in the dining room. This applies only to a small group of named students. All other students should arrive directly at Mile End Athletics Stadium by 8:45am and register with their Advisory Tutors. The Inter-House Athletics Competition will begin at 9:15am. Lunch will be provided for all students at 12:24pm and final events, including the exciting Staff vs. Students relay will begin at 1:20pm. Presentations and a staff activity will follow at 3:00pm. Students will be dismissed from the stadium at 3:50pm. A small number of named students will return to school with staff.

Please ensure that your child is wearing the correct PE kit, which includes a purple LEA T-shirt and black shorts or tracksuit trousers. Students will receive one team point for wearing the correct kit and will lose two points for incorrect kit. Shin pads for football are optional but recommended.

Each form group will represent a house colour as part of the competition. The house colours are as follows: L is orange, E is yellow, A is blue, D is green and S is red.

A packed lunch will be provided for every student. We kindly ask that students bring a raincoat and appropriate sun protection for the day. Please be reminded that mobile phones and other expensive personal items are not permitted.

We look forward to celebrating this exciting and active day with you. Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely, Mr M Gransden Head of Physical Education London Enterprise Academy















